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[Dr. McKinley, message Getting By With A Little Help From My Friends] 
Thank you guys from harmony, wow, I’ll tell you with the barbeque lunch 
and that gospel music it’s like a…, all day singin and dinner on the 
grounds here and so a…, thank you guys for doin a great job for us today 
and thank you Neal Jeffrey for hosting and a…, getting us started. You can 
tell Neal spent some time in the huddle callin the plays because a…, all I 
had to do was walk into this room and feel the energy and the excitement 
and sense that everybody was charged up and ready to go and a…, I 
appreciate Neal doing that so much today as I do all of the hosts and all 
of the greeters and all of the people who help to prepare every week for 
Power Lunch. If you’re one of our greeters, one of our hosts, if you’re 
one of those who come and help to set up prior to Power Lunch each week 
would you stand up just a moment and let us just say thank you to you, all 
of our volunteer team who are part of Power Lunch. [applause] Thank you so 
very much [pause for applause] 
 
There is nothing in the world that can compare to what we can do when we 
do it together and there’s nothing harder then when you’re simply trying 
to do something alone. In fact I a…, wanna just read you a brief letter as 
I begin today and it’s a letter that a… I became familiar with a number of 
years ago. You may have heard it at one time or another but it so well 
illustrates what I want to speak to you about today, that I want you to 
give me time to a…, read it to you and to bear with me as I do. The 
letter’s entitled, Trying To Do The Job Alone, it says: 
 
“Dear Sir, 
I’m writing in response to your request for additional information. Block 
number 3 of the accident report form, I put, quote, ‘Trying to do the job 
alone is the cause of my accident.” You said in your letter that I should 
explain more fully and I trust that the following details will be 
sufficient. I am a bricklayer by trade. On the date of the accident I was 
working alone on the roof of a new 6-story building. When I completed my 
work I discovered that I had about 500 pounds of bricks left over. Rather 
than carry the bricks down by hand I just decided to lower them in a 
barrel by using the pulley, which fortunately was attached to the side of 
the building as the 6th floor. Securing the rope at the ground level I went 
up to the roof swung the barrel out loaded the brick into it and then I 
went back to the ground and untied the rope, holding it tightly to insure 
a slow decent of the 500 pounds of brick. You will note in block number 11 
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of the accident report that I weigh 155 pounds. Due to my surprise at 
being jerked off the ground so suddenly I lost my presence of mind and 
forgot to let go of the rope. Needless to say I proceeded at a rather 
rapid rate up the side of the building in vicinity to the 3rd floor and it 
was there that I met the barrel coming down. This explains the lacerations 
to my face and broken collarbone, slowed only slightly I continued my 
rapid assent not stopping until the fingers of my right hand were 2 
knuckles deep into the pulley. Fortunately by the time I had regained my 
presence of mind and therefore I was able to hold tightly on to the rope 
while dangling 6 stories in the air. At approximately the same time 
however the bar…barrel of brinks hit the ground. The bottom fell out of 
the barrel and devoid of the weight of bricks the barrel now weighs 
approximately 50 pounds. I refer you again to my weight in block number 
11, 155 pounds and as you might imagine I began a rapid descent down the 
side of the building. Once again in the vicinity of the 3rd floor I met the 
barrel coming up. This accounts for the fractures in my ankles and the 
lacerations on my legs and the lower part of my body. Encounter with the 
barrel slowed me enough to lessen my injuries when I fell on to the pile 
of bricks and fortunately only 3 vertebrae were cracked. I am however 
sorry to report that as I laid there on the bricks, in pain, unable to 
stand, watching the empty barrel 6 stories above me I again lost my 
presence of mind and I let go of the rope. [pause for audience laughter] 
The empty barrel weighted more than the rope so it came back down and 
broke both of my legs. I hope I have furnished the information you 
required as to how this accident and injury occurred.” 
 
Heh, well, all I can say to you is that all of us get in trouble in life 
when we try to go it alone and when we try to do it by ourselves and yet 
there is something about every single one of us in this room that we are 
born, as though it were, with a resistance to assistance. We like to do it 
ourselves. I mean you, you, you watch a child, a toddler and one of the 
first things they learn to say after daddy and mommy and maybe sometimes 
before is, “No, me!” I’m gonna do it, I’m gonna do it myself, you’re not 
gonna help me anymore and there is something about every single one of us 
that seems to constantly be connected inwardly to a need to only do what 
we do by ourselves. Well, it would not surprise you to learn that Solomon 
in his search for satisfaction investigated the tendency that so many of 
us have to go it alone in life and he talked about the need to look at 
life and our need to advance ourselves and to promote ourselves and to 
succeed for ourselves and he evaluated that in light of one of the most 
important of all issues of life and that’s the issue of our relationships. 
Because one of our most common needs and greatest concerns in life has to 
do with the relationships that every one of us has with other people and 
so obviously any study, any discussion on the subject of satisfaction 
somehow has to deal with the realm of relationships and so Solomon in his 
life journal, the book of Ecclesiastes, teaching us a life management 
seminar gives us some insights on the subject of our relationship and I 
simply wanna call this, Getting By With A Little Help From My Friends. I 
think you know very well that John Lennon and Paul McCartney sang their 
way in our hearts and into the history books singing this kind of music 
and so I want to just take us now to the 4th chapter of the book of 
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Ecclesiastes. Some of you may have a copy of the text with you there but 
if not I’ve tried to provide some of this information for you on the 
screen so that you’ll be able to see it and what we wanna do is to take 
time now to read this portion of this journal and to see what he had to 
say about what is so true of every one of us, he said: 
 
I realized,… 
 
Chapter 4 in verse 4: 
 
I realized the reason people work hard and try to succeed, is that they 
are jealous of each other. And this too is useless, like chasing the wind. 
 
And then we drop down in verse 7 and he says: 
 
7And again I saw something here on earth that was useless. 8I saw a man who 
had no family, no son or brother, but he always worked hard, but he was 
never… 
 
What’s the word? 
 
…he was never… 
 
What? 
 
…satisfied with what he had. He never asked himself, for whom am I working 
so hard? Why don’t, why don’t I let myself enjoy life? This also is very 
sad and useless. 
 
He said, you know I’ve been looking at life and one of the things that 
bothers me is that I’ve seen a guy who’s out there pressing, pushing, 
climbing, achieving, succeeding and indeed he was doing all of these 
things. But he had no thought for a family, he had no thought for a 
brother, he had no thought for a friend. He was a guy who was trying to go 
it alone and do it himself and one of the things that Solomon points out 
for you and for me is that is we are going to have satisfaction in life it 
is going to come in the realm of relationship and so therefore the search 
for satisfaction leads us to a place, the first place that I want us to 
spend some time today and that is that we have to confront the myth of the 
lonely. We have to confront the myth of the, Lone Ranger. We live in a 
world that is constantly enamored with stars and celebrities and it seems 
that we are always looking at a person or a personality and we’re trying 
to find out about their unique gifts and talents and contributions and 
while it is true that our world loves to elevate individual people and 
individual accomplishment, the reality is, is that there’s not anyone in 
life who really and truly is a self made man or a self made woman. Those 
who have achieved much in life have always done so because they have stood 
on the shoulders of others or they have climbed over the backs of others. 
But the reality is, that no one, in and of himself or herself, is actually 
a person who is self made. Everything that we accomplish in life is 
ultimately related to our ability to relate to other people. I love this 
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statement: 
 
“As much as we admire solo achievement the truth is that no lone 
individual has done anything of value. The belief that one person can do 
something great is a myth. There are no real Rambos who can take on a 
hostile army by themselves. Even the Lone Ranger, really wasn’t a loner. 
Everywhere he went he rode with Tonto.” 
 
That’s a great statement isn’t it? And you see because of this Solomon 
said, I wanna warn you about the self absorbed life. I want you to know 
that individual success, if you leave other people out, will always result 
in a lack of satisfaction in your life and the secret to satisfaction 
always begins by realizing that I cannot and will not ever be satisfied if 
all that I’m trying to do is to live my life alone. I wanna point out to 
you very clearly, the man that he’s talking about in this portion of this 
journal is not a looser, this guys a winner. This is a guy who is 
succeeding. This is a guy who is achieving. This is a guy who from the 
outside appears to have everything, but the reality is, is that all of the 
accomplishments and all of the achievements and all of the awards of his 
life are leaving him empty because he’s tried to go it alone and nothing 
can be worse than to aspire and the achieve to only end up with a life 
that is empty and a life that is meaningless. Now I believe that there are 
some reason why so many of us live empty and lonely lives and I believe 
there’s one 5 letter word, a simple word that we all know, but a word that 
we need to take a hard look at today. It is the word “pride” the primary 
reason that so many of us try to go it alone is because we are so caught 
up with the problem of pride. Do you wanna know what the problem is with 
pride? I know there’s a good form of pride; proud to be a…, maybe you’re 
proud of your children or proud of some accomplishments a…, in your 
company or your business or maybe you’re proud of your nation. There’s a 
good kind of a pride, but there’s a very bad kind of pride that drives 
many of us in life and at the heart, at the core of the issue of pride in 
life is that middle letter. What’s the middle letter? Can we all say it 
together. It’s “I” we have “I” trouble don’t we? We all have this I 
trouble of constantly seeing the world from the vantage point of only me, 
myself and I. And pride gets in the way. Pride promotes the sort of Lone 
Ranger, mentality in life and I believe that pride is a very injurious and 
a very destructive thing. If I were to give you my personal definition of 
pride I’d defined it this way; It is the shell of my self importance 
without the substance of true character. Pride is the shell of my self 
importance without the substance of true character. So lets use this word 
pride, P-R-I-D-E as an acrostic today and let’s just with each one of 
those look at the fault lines that come up in my life and your life to 
keep us so many times from being able to be satisfied because we are so 
driven to try to go it alone and to be like a Lone Ranger. 
 

Preoccupation with self. I think I’ve already begun to tip the hand 
on that haven’t I? But the reality is, is that so many of us live our 
lives thinking of no one and of nothing other than ourselves. I think 

it’s so interesting that it says here that: 
 

P 
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I say a man… 
 
Verse 8: 
 
…who had no family, no son, no brother… 
 
He just, it wasn’t so much that there were absolutely no attachments in 
his life, but he took no thought of any of the attachments in his life. 
All that he ever thought about was himself and how the world effected him 
and how it revolved around him and he was self made and he was self 
focused and he was self fulfilling and he was self conscious and the 
result was a constant preoccupation with self. It’s amazing how many of us 
live our lives like this. Someone has said: 
 
“When I was in my 20’s I spent all of my time worrying about what does 
everybody think about me? What does everybody think about me? So that when 
I got into my 40’s I took on a new perspective and a new attitude in life. 
I don’t care what anybody thinks about me.” 
 
He said: 
 
“But when I got to my 60’s I realized that nobody was ever thinking about 
me in the first place.” 
 
Ha, ha, ha, ha, ha, ha, ha, ha, ha! [audience laughter] It’s amazing how 
absorbed how we all are in ourselves, thinking that everybody is thinking 
about us. But so many times it’s that constant obsession with self that 
destroys our ability to be connected to others. So pride is a 
preoccupation with self. Secondly pride is what causes us to express a… 
 

renunciation of need. Isn’t it an amazing thing that we really do try 
to do things without letting others help us and that we are unwilling 
many times to let others serve us along the way? How many times have 

you ever been in a crowded room, there was one chair left and you walked 
in the door and someone else walked in the door and you looked at them and 
you know kinda like, you go ahead and take it. Of course you, you’d love 
to sit down, you know you’re gonna be in that room…room for 30-40 minutes. 
But they look at you and go, no, you take it. And you go no, no, and you 
know what we do, we both stand on the wall and leave an empty chair in a 
crowded room. What is it about us? We have a resistance to assistance. We 
don’t want people to see us have a need. We’re always, did you ever watch 
somebody carry something that was too heavy? You can tell they were tryin 
to do it and they’re walkin along and you say can I…oh no, no, no, no 
help, no help. We don’t ever want anybody to help us and that’s why we 
don’t, it’s because there is a spirit of pride inside of us, there’s a 
Lone Ranger, mentality and it says that I can renounce the need of 
everyone else in the sphere of my life cause I want people to know I’m a 
Lone Ranger, I can do it all by myself. You see pride is the preoccupation 
with self and pride is the renunciation of need and this guy’s problem was 
all he knew how to do was just to work, work, work. He lived a compulsive 
life and he thought that his work and his workaholism could fill the 

R 



  6  Getting By With A Little Help From My Friends 

6/28/16   pjy 

emptiness of his life. I’m afraid too many of us think that too, that if 
we just keep lookin like we’re straining, pressing and pushing that we’ll 
just look like we’re more important than everybody else. Someone has made 
this statement and I think it’s brilliant. 
 
“Spinning more plates doesn’t increase your talent, it increases your 
likelihood of dropping a plate.” 
 
I’ll tell you that was worth a whole lunch just to come and hear that 
today wasn’t it? The reality is, is that so many of us find our importance 
in acting like we don’t need anybody, we can keep it all spinnin, we can 
keep it all goin. The reality is all that we’re doing is increasing the 
likelihood of dropping a plate. Depending on what that plate is it can 
determine everything about the rest of your life. You see there’s a 
preoccupation with self, there’s a renunciation of need, there’s another 
reason some of us try to go and be the Lone Ranger and that’s because of…  
 

isolation brought on by fear. So many of us yearn to really have a 
relationship to share life, but the reality is, is that we let fear, 
rather than humility and love dominate us from the inside out and 

fear when it is in existence in my life isolates me from the risk of a 
relationship and the potential growth of intimacy with others in my life 
at whatever level it may be. Fear can isolate you from your partner in 
marriage, it can, it can injure a relationship in business, it can destroy 
your relationship with your children. You see fear is such a, a corrosive 
in life and when fear is present inside of me it just seems to corrode 
and, and to consume what’s happening in my life and there are many people 
who live every day without fulfillment and without satisfaction because 
they are unwilling to face the fear factor of what might be exposed if 
they simply let somebody else get close. That was this guys problem. He 
worked hard but he wasn’t satisfied because he just isolated himself in 
his own fear. 
 

Now only is there preoccupation with self and renunciation of need 
and isolation of fear but I’ll tell you another very real reason why 
we go it alone and become Lone Rangers because of the distraction of 

greed. The distraction of greed, I told you before so much of the mindset 
and the philosophy of the world around us is: 
 
“Get all you can, can all you get, sit on the lid and poison the rest.” 
 
And we just wanna look like we’re on top of the heap and the problem in 
this man’s life was a greed problem. He’d had a lot, but his problem was 
and it’s a problem with many people was that this man loved things and 
used people instead of loving people and using things to get there. There 
are a lot of people who live that way. They love things and they use 
people, but it will always end in an empty unsatisfied life. Instead of 
being a person who loves people and that who uses everything in his life 
to share it, the, the, the Scripture says here that this man had never 
asked himself, 
 

I 

D 
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…for whom am I working so hard? 
 
Why am I doin all this? Instead he was so caught up in the cords of his 
own grief that he had the grip of an empty life. Write this down, in the 
end greed always leaves you with the grip of an empty life. Greed, my… 
 

estimation of my own importance. You see the smaller your sphere of 
influence the lesser of the legacy of your life and so many of us so  
estimate the significance of our importance that we fail to connect 

with others and we so limit the ability and the potential of our life. The 
greatest way for you to succeed in life and the greatest way for you to 
find satisfaction in life, is not to do it yourself but do it with as many 
people as you can in life, what you’ve been called to do, what you’ve been 
gifted to do, what you’ve been assigned to do. 
 
Dr. Allen Froum said: 
 
“People have been know to achieve more as a result of working with others 
then working against them.” 
 
John Maxwell, a wonderful teacher on leadership whose quote I used earlier 
says this: 
 
“One is too small a number to achieve greatness.” 
 
One of the greatest moments in life is the moment when you and I quit 
thinking in the realm of me and start thinking in the realm of we and when 
everything in my life is we thought and we driven it’s not long until I 
begin to find that the whole journey of life is a whole lot more fun. So 
what’s he saying? You and I are never gonna be fulfilled and satisfied as 
long as we try to go it alone. So he says okay, in the search for 
satisfaction I looked at a guy who was doing it all, achieving it all, but 
he was so envious and he’s telling us we have to confront the myth of the 
Lone Ranger. But in that very same portion, in the very next section he 
shifts gears and he gives us a contrast. In fact let me back up and just 
read beginning in verse 8 the man we were just reading about and then let 
me continue to read the rest of what he wrote in his journal, he said: 
 
8I saw a man who had no family, no son or brother. He always worked hard 
but was never satisfied with what he had. He never asked himself, for whom 
am I working so hard why don’t I let myself enjoy life? This also is very 
sad and useless. 
 
But then he says: 
 
9Two people are better than one, because they get more done by working 
together. 10If one falls down the other can help him up. But it’s bad for 
the person who is alone and falls, because no one is there to help. 11If 
two lie down together they will be warm; but a person alone will not be 
warm, 12an enemy might defeat one person but two people together can defend 
themselves. A rope that is woven of three strands is hard to break. 

E 
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He said, let me tell you, I want you to know that going it alone is empty. 
He said, but let me tell you somethin I have learned in the search for 
satisfaction and that is that you and I need to consider the value of a 
partner, we need to consider the value of a partner, that you need someone 
in life that you are sharing the journey with and it may be different 
people at different places and different seasons of life. But partnerships 
in life that strengthen who you are and what you do in order to make life 
lived at the highest level and at the best. He’s simply saying you need to 
share the pathway. Life achieves greater balance in tandem than it does 
solo. It achieves greater balance in tandem than it does solo. 
 
Several months ago I was watching one of the episodes of Who Wants To Be A 
Millionaire. Of course I think I’ve understood that that’s gonna be going 
off the air or has gone off the air. But I remember so well one night I 
was sitting and I was watching and the question was; How many booster 
rockets are there on a space shuttle? And like you have done on those 
occasions when you knew, that you knew, that you knew the answer; I was 
shouting at the television. 2, 2, 2, and the guys sittin there and he’s 
goin, hummm and he couldn’t, he wasn’t sure. But you see I knew that 
answer because when I lived in Central Florida in a community called 
Merritt Island is was a residential community south of Cape Canaveral, 
Cape Kennedy and I saw 65 shuttle launches in the period of the time that 
I lived there. One of them was unforgettable though. Early one morning 
before dawn I had a group of guys in my church who wanted to take me out 
to see a shuttle launch off shore. It sounded like a great idea. We went 
out of the port, Port Canaveral, in the dark in 2 boats and while we were 
out there, we went out early in the morning and started doing a little bit 
of fishing and that was sorta fun to be out there doing that early in the 
morning. But we had radios and we were listening to the countdown and 
there’s a protocol that goes on. Helicopters clear the air space and, and 
Coast Guard people are all out there moving around and so all of the 
protocol was happening but I’ll never forget what happened as they started 
the final 50 seconds of the countdown, in the final minute before the 
countdown these 2 guys that I was with in these boats suddenly decided 
that we were gonna make a go up the coast as far as we could go and turn 
their boat and full throttle open up into the water goin north toward the 
launch. In my heart I was absolutely panic stricken. I was already reading 
the headlines for the newspaper for the next day, Local pastor leads 
renegade boat brigade, [pause for slight audience laughter] and I’m 
imagining that picture of me arrested with all those guys, you know, comin 
off the, off the water? But I wanna tell you we were shootin up that 
coastline, now don’t try this at home, don’t ever try this in face, but I 
was taken hostage in this situation and we were moving up there and I’m 
telling you the Discovery Space Shuttle came off of the top of the pad and 
literally rolled over the top of the boats that we were in. to this moment 
I can feel the rumble and the thunder of those engines as they were going 
over and we watched them as far as they go until the 2 booster rockets 
detached and began their decent back down into the Atlantic Ocean, it’s a 
phenomenal sight, you’ll never get to see it, but it is a phenomenal 
sight. You can go see it just at a little better distance. But I will tell 
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you that was a great experience in life and one of the reasons that the 
space shuttle uses 2 booster rockets is because there’s always strength in 
tandem rather than in solo and in my life and in your life if we are going 
to maximize what life is about then we have to learn that we have greater 
capacity, greater balance, greater strength when we live and work and move 
in partnerships in life. So very quickly in wrapping up today what we’re 
talking about on the subject of Getting By With A little help From My 
Friends, I wanna just talk about the benefits of partnership because I 
believe that in Solomon’s life journal he gives us 4 benefits of 
partnership and I wanna be sure that everyone here sees and knows and 
apprehends these today because I think that if you’ll think them through 
and consider applying them into your life that you will discover that 
there really are some incredible benefits of partnerships in your life. He 
says here: 
 
Two are better than one… 
 
Verse 9: 
 
…because they get more done by working together. 
 
Long before any business journal started using the buzzword of cenergy, 
Solomon said, hey, you know what? You get a lot more done when all of your 
energies and efforts are working together with one another. And what he 
was saying is something that we need to learn and that is that PARTNERSHIP 
INCREASES PRODUCTIVITY. We get more done working together. Now there are 2 
ways to decrease the productivity of your life, 2 ways. 
 
Number 1: WORK ALONE, have you ever tried to get into a workout regimen, 
maybe running, walking weight training, whatever it may be? The bottom 
line is it’s just a lot easier to quit sooner when you’re doin it by 
yourself. But whenever you have someone who is with you, you help even in 
your struggle to push one another just a little bit further and so 
therefore it’s amazing how that you can just increase your productivity 
when you do it together. So one of the ways to decrease productivity is to 
work alone. The other way though that you decrease productivity is not 
only working alone but it’s… 
 
WORKING HARD, you see you can be in a sphere of proximity to others but 
your energies can be going in opposite directions. 
 
Heard about 2 guys who were on a bicycle built for 2, started going up a 
hill, they were going, going, man straining, pushing, finally they got to 
the top of that hill. The guy up front just red beet, sweat drenched, 
looked over his shoulder and said man I didn’t think we’d ever get up that 
hill and the other guy said, I know and he said, if I hadn’t had the 
brakes on we mighta gone down backwards. [pause for audience laughter] 
Have you ever been there? Have you ever done that? You see the problem is 
that we’re working apart and the way to decrease the productivity of your 
life is to work alone or to work apart. But the value of a partnership is 
that partnerships increase productivity. 
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Woodrow Wilson, our president once said: 
 
“We should not only use all the brains we have, but all that we can 
borrow.” 
 
Increase the pace and the production of your life and enjoy it a lot more 
by letting others help you as you work toward it together. He says: 
 
Two are better than one because they get more done by working together. 
 
Secondly, he says, PARTNERSHIPS REDUCE VULNERABILITY, partnerships reduce 
vulnerability, he says: 
 
If one falls down the other can help him, but it’s bad for a person who is 
alone and falls because no one is there to help. 
 
In particular he was talking about travel. In the ancient world and 
especially in the Middle East and we’ve seen this again, there’s so many 
rocky mountainous trail ways. There are a lot of caves and caverns and it 
would be easy when you are alone to stumble, to fall and to be isolated 
and in need and he simply was saying when you’re traveling you need to 
have a traveling partner, because it reduces the vulnerability of your 
life when you have someone who is there with you. 
 
In the final weeks before I left South Florida there was a tremendous 
initiative being done by the Sheriffs Department in Palm Beach County. In 
an effort to try to gather as many old cell phones as they could because 
they wanted to gather old cell phones and then they wanted to redistribute 
them to the senior adult population, which is very large in South Florida, 
so that every senior adult in the midst of an emergency or crisis would 
have a cell phone that they could call from wherever they were, if they’d 
fallen, whatever, that they’d have some way of calling and getting help. 
See the greatest fear of getting to the latter stage of life and being 
isolated is the vulnerability that comes from being alone and yet there 
are many treacherous and vulnerable journeys of life and it’s so very 
important that we have others who can help us and who can strengthen us in 
the midst of our weakness. 
 
It was the Dave Matthews Band who sang: 
 
“I’ll Lean On You And You Lean On Me And We’ll Be Okay.” 
 
It was President Lyndon B. Johnson who said: 
 
“There are no problems we cannot solve together and there are very few 
that we can solve by ourselves.” 
 
He said don’t travel alone. So partnership increases my productivity but 
partnership reduces my vulnerability and then he says PARTNERSHIP PROVIDES 
SAFETY. I love this picture. He says: 
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If two lie down together they will be warm;… 
 
Now don’t go there in your mind. I know there are a whole group of people 
going oh yeah, I like that one. [pause] Have you ever been cold and have 
someone put a blanket on you? Have you ever had a day where you felt 
exposed and you needed somebody to give you a word of affirmation; first 
day on a job, first day at school, a moment when you felt you’ve be 
exposes? That’s what he’s talking about. It says two people have the 
ability to keep one from being over exposed and he says: 
 
If two lie down together they’ll keep ward… 
 
Certainly there’s a physical dynamic in this and it could be taken into 
may different areas of life, but he says: 
 
…one person alone will not warm. 
 
You can’t self generate the affirmation, the heat, the encouragement that 
you need sometimes in your life and therefore he says it’s so important to 
realize that partnership provides safety. 
 
Many of you will remember Paul Simon in 1969 singing these words: 
 
“When you’re down and out and when you’re on the street and evening falls 
so hard, I will comfort you, I will take your part. Oh when darkness comes 
and pain is all around, like a bridge over troubled waters, I will lay me 
down.” 
 
You need a friend, you need someone to care for you, a partnership that 
provides safety. 
 
There’s a Swedish motto that says: 
 
“Shared joy is a double joy. Shared sorrow is half a sorrow.” 
 
But there’s one final thing that he says here and he simply says this, 
that partnership not only increases productivity, reduces vulnerability, 
provides safety but it INCREASE SECURITY IN MY LIFE. He says an enemy 
might defeat one person but two people together can defend themselves. He 
said, you need security in your life, you need to know that there are 
people who are pulling for you when everything else is pulling against you 
and when the world is pulling you apart and I believe that he was making 
it very clear that every one of us in life needs someone to watch our 
blind side and our backs, because there’s so many ways in which we can be 
not only exposed but where we can be attacked and he said the secret of 
partnership is that partnership increases the security of your life. But 
then he ends it by saying this: 
 
A rope that is woven of three strings is hard to break… 
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Interesting, he’s talking about 2 but he ends with 3. Any of those of you 
who have little girls, if you’ve ever had the opportunity to braid their 
hair, know that while a braid may look as though it has 2 strands of hair 
in reality it has 3. I learned that early on with my little girl. I kept 
tryin to put the 2 together and they always fell apart and I had to learn 
that it took 3 strands woven together to make it work. And in a most 
unique way Solomon ends his discussion by saying yes, you need a 
relationship, you need a partner. 
 
But let me tell you the most important partner you need, you need a 
partnership with God, because until in your life there is the reality of 
something that brings the ultimate satisfaction in you, you will never 
have the glue that will bring a relationship together with someone else 
and you will never know what real sacrifice is. So he said sometimes 
there’s an unseen part, the unseen part that makes a difference in life, 
the friend that you need is the friend that sticks closer than a brother, 
His name is Jesus Christ. If you’ve never considered him and have never 
trusted Him I hope that many of you will investigate that and consider it 
today. Next week we’ll come back and look again at the next aspect of the 
search for satisfaction in life and I certainly hope that you will come 
back and that you will be with us when we re-gather here next week. 
 
One final thing before we go. You’ll notice on the table that there are 
some note sheets of what we’ve already covered and they’re copies 
available for you. These are available on the Internet. If you’d like more 
printed copies they’re available down at our resource center on the 1st 
floor along with a recording of this message today. But let me just 
encourage you to give these out to friends and to people to use them to 
help them. 
 


